Town of Maxton

North Carolina

Board of Commissioners Meeting

Minutes

May 18, 2010
The Town of Maxton Board of Commissioners held its regular meeting on Tuesday, May 18, 2010 with the following members present:

Mayor Gladys M. Dean

Commissioner Ray Oxendine

Commissioner James McDougald
Mayor Pro Tem Morton

Commissioner Vivian Morrison
Commissioner Victor Womack
Staff Present: Town Manager Long, Finance Director Tyndall and Police Chief Williams, Town Clerk Smith, and Town Attorney Nick Sojka

CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Gladys Dean gave the welcome and called the May 18, 2010 regular meeting of the Town of Maxton Board of Commissioners to order at 7:00 p.m. 

Invocation:  The invocation was given by Commissioner Morrison.
ADOPTION OF PROPOSED AGENDA

Mayor Gladys Dean asked for a motion to adopt the proposed agenda.  Commissioner McDougald motioned to approve the proposed agenda.  Commissioner Oxendine seconded the motion.   The vote was unanimous. The motion carried.

CONSENT AGENDA 

1. Minutes:  April 22, 2010 Continuation Meeting


    April 22, 2010 Closed Session




2. Tax Releases

Mayor Gladys Dean asked for a motion to adopt the consent agenda.  Commissioner Oxendine motioned to approve the consent agenda.  Commissioner Oxendine seconded the motion.   The vote was unanimous. The motion carried.

I. NEW BUSINESS
A. Approval of Laurinburg-Maxton Airport 2010-11 Budget 

Recommendation: Approve LMA Budget.

Mayor Gladys Dean opened the floor for a motion.  Commissioner Womack motioned to approve the Laurinburg-Maxton Airport 2010-11 Budget.   Commissioner McDougald seconded the motion.   The vote was unanimous. The motion carried.

B. Approval of Lease for House of Raeford - LMA

Recommendation: Approve of lease for House of Raeford-LMA

Mayor Gladys Dean opened the floor for a motion. Commissioner Oxendine motioned to approve the lease for House of Raeford-LMA. Commissioner Morrison seconded the motion.   The vote was unanimous. The motion carried.
C. Approval of Contract with East Coast PyroTech for Fireworks Display, Friday, July 2, 2010 in Beacham Park

Recommendation: Approve the Contract with East Coast PyroTech for Fireworks Display, Friday, July 2, 2010 in Beacham Park

Mayor Gladys Dean opened the floor for a motion.  Commissioner McDougald motioned to approve the Contract with East Coast PyroTech for Fireworks Display, Friday, July 2, 2010 in Beacham Park. Commissioner Oxendine seconded the motion.   The vote was unanimous. The motion carried.
D. Approval of Resolution in Opposition to the Scotland County Board of Commissioners proposed “Mega Dump” Project – Old Maxton Road/Patterson Road

Recommendation: Approve the Resolution in Opposition to the Scotland County Board of Commissioners proposed “Mega Dump” Project – Old Maxton Road/Patterson Road

Mayor Gladys Dean opened the floor for a motion.  Commissioner Oxendine motioned to approve the Resolution in Opposition to the Scotland County Board of Commissioners proposed “Mega Dump” Project – Old Maxton Road/Patterson Road   Commissioner McDougald seconded the motion.   The vote was unanimous. The motion carried.
E. Approval to retain the Legal Services of Parker Poe Law Firm in the Support of the Opposition to the “Mega Dump” Proposed Project 

Recommendation: Approve the retention of the Legal Services of Parker Poe Law Firm in the Support of the Opposition to the “Mega Dump” Proposed Project 

Mayor Gladys Dean opened the floor for a motion.  Commissioner McDougald motioned to approve the retention of the Legal Services of Parker Poe Law Firm in the Support of the Opposition to the “Mega Dump” Proposed Project. Commissioner Morrison seconded the motion.   The vote was unanimous. The motion carried.
A discussion ensued about rates, hours, retainer fees and duties of the firm. 

F. Review of Draft Freight Building Use Policies

No Action Required

G. Review of Draft  of Proposed Town FY 2010-2011 Operating Budget

No Action Required
II. ADVISORY COMMITTEE REPORTS

1. Recreation Committee – Chair-Commissioner Ray Oxendine Vice-Chair – Commissioner Vivian Morrison

Commissioner Oxendine gave an overview of the last meeting. He said the next meeting would be held on May 24th.  He said there had been questions about senior bingo and it would be held on the 3rd Saturday at the Freight Building going forward. Mayor Dean said that she had received several requests about quilting and thought it might be a good idea to offer quilting.
2. Economic Development Committee Chair-Commissioner James McDougald  Vice Chair- Commissioner Ray Oxendine Vice-Chair 
Commissioner McDougald gave a brief overview of meeting with Warren Wooten on May 11th to talk about grant. The meeting consisted of information on Housing Development, Housing Repair-Block Grants, Beautifying Entryways, the Branding Campaign, and finally Tim Brown who was with Downtown Development for Bennettsville. Mr. Brown told the group that Bennettsville used one contractor to do all the work in their downtown area.  He said he would like to start having the Economic Development Committee meetings every first Tuesday since Small Town Main Street was concluding. 
3. Public Safety Committee Chair-Commissioner Victor Womack Vice-Chair – Commissioner James McDougald
Commissioner Womack gave the overview of his joint meeting with the Economic Development Committee. During the meeting there was a discussion concerning the parking lot behind the Police Department. There is currently a plan to use the fenced in area for confiscated vehicles. They discussed that the church could use the area that used to be a road behind the Police Department.
4. DPW and W/WW Committee Chair - Mayor Pro Tem Emmett Morton Vice-Chair – Commissioner Victor Womack
Mayor Pro Tem Morton said that the public works committee would plan to meet sometime after the 8th of June. 
5. Intergovernmental Relations & Community Relations Chair – Commissioner Vivian Morrison Vice-Chair – Mayor Pro Tem Emmett Morton

Commissioner Morrison gave the overview of the May 4 meeting. Commissioner Morrison said, “A suggestion sheet of possible activities at the Freight Building was being created.” Some of the activities that were discussed were Lion Club, Movies, and physical fitness activities. Presently, the Tree Committee is meeting monthly at the Freight Building. Housing Abatement and Code Enforcement will hold hearings on June 1 and 15th. 
REPORTS
1.  Commissioner’s Reports
Commissioner McDougald said that the Chamber of Commerce had a meeting and there was a discussion about the possibility of moving the Chamber to the Freight Building because of the location of the current Chamber and the train nuisance.  There was also a discussion during the Chamber meeting about using the current chamber building as a Welcome Center. The Chamber is set to have its first Newsletter completed by June 1st. 

Commissioner Womack asked about the trash near Hardees and Highway 74. 
Commissioner Oxendine asked about litter around the Henderson ballpark. Commissioner Oxendine expressed his concerns about the decrease to library in the budget.  
Mayor Dean mentioned the Townsend groundbreaking for the 6,000 sq ft building. 
Mayor Pro Tem Morton said that he was impressed with the men who came to repair the damaged slip-line last week. They were very courteous and professional. 
Commissioner Oxendine commended the Public Work Staff for their work on the Cemeteries for Mother’s Day.  
Commissioner Morrison commended public works for their efforts in keeping the town clean.  Commissioner Morrison also mentioned four Maxton students who have received honors for academic achievement and would like to have them recognized in the next meeting. 
2.  Manager’s Report

Town Manager Long said the contractor is working on the old police building. Brandon Love is working on the Feasibility Report for the New Police Station; there have been some problems with the Deeds. Town Manager Long said that he and Mayor Dean would like to recommend the name of Maxton Academy for the Youth Center Project. He said that there is a need to have a special meeting on May 26, 2010. The Consultants from North Star will be in Maxton on June 14 – June 17 to begin the Branding Campaign. This will be a three member team visiting. 
3.  Police Chief Report

Police Chief Williams came forward to give his report. He reported that he has begun intensive enforcement actions for traffic problems. The person has been apprehended for the manhole cover thefts. The department is working on animal control and getting all animals registered. He said he has been in contact with CSX about slowing Trains speed through the Town. He said that he is starting an officer appreciation program and a newsletter for the citizens. He said he would also like to offer a free CPR class to the citizens and is looking into that possibility. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS
The City of Lumberton will host the Robeson County Municipal Association Monthly meeting on Tuesday, April 27, 2010 at Adelio’s Restaurant in the Magnolia Room located at 3608 Kahn Drive, Lumberton, NC 28358 at 7:00 p.m. Mr. Bill McNeill of the Rural Center will be the guest speaker.
The Town of Maxton 21st Century Community Learning Center has been awarded funding for a summer program. Please contact Mike Cannon, 21st Century Director at 844-3268 for more information.

PUBLIC FORUM
Mayor Dean opened the public forum at 9:32 p.m. and asked if anyone would like to come forward to speak.
Mr. John Hailer, 104 Clarks Drive, 910-844-3450, came forward and expressed his concerns about graffiti in the Town and asked that perhaps the police department could put pressure someone to keep these areas clean.  He also commented on the trash in the town. Lastly, he commented on the last meeting and commended the Commissioners that voted against getting a raise. He said that he had worked over 25 years in government service and it’s not the right place if you are in it for the money. It’s about service. 
Ms Joyce McRae with the Maxton Chamber of Commerce came forward and expressed how pleased she has been with the committees. She said that she would like more notice for meetings though. 

Mayor Dean asked if anyone else would like to speak and no one else came forward. She closed the public forum at 9:40p.m.

CLOSED SESSION Consult with the attorney, as allowed by G.S. 143-318.11(a6) and (a3)

Mayor Dean asked for a motion to go into closed session. Mayor Pro Tem Morton made a motion to discuss personnel and consult with the attorney, as allowed by G.S. 143-318.11(a6) and (a3). Commissioner McDougald seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous. 
Upon returning from closed session, and upon a motion by Commissioner McDougald, seconded by Commissioner Morrison, the Board of Commissioners voted unanimously to recess their meeting until 7PM, May 26, 2010, at the Patterson Building, for the purpose of reviewing construction bids, and any other matters which might come before the Board.  
___________________________________                 

____________________________

Mayor Gladys Dean    





Town Clerk, Twanda R. Smith

